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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
May 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“In his days Judah shall be saved, and Israel shall dwell safely: and this is his 

name whereby he shall be called, THE LORD OUR RIGHTEOUSNESS” (Jeremiah 
23:6).  Greetings once again in the precious name of Jesus Christ the Lord.  

 
This month we are thankful to be able to report that the services in Dongara/Port 

Denison are going well and appear to be appreciated by all in attendance.  We continue 
to have a regular group of people, in addition to a few new visitors as well, for which we 
give thanks to the Lord. 

 
We were also enabled to get out a new Gospel bulletin this month which was 

distributed throughout the community via the postal service.  There are almost 2000 
post office boxes and then residential mailboxes in the area, and the cost for distribution 
is reasonable.  We continue to count it a blessing and privilege to bear testimony to the 
grace of our God and Saviour and are thankful that we have the available means 
provided by the Australian postal system.   

 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 
 


